1862 1127, First Births Bourke, p2

	I .		l .	l .		l
27/11/62	William	William	06/09/59,	Mary, formerly	Frances Reed	
Gralger No. 17		<u>WRIGHT</u>	Orange, 1 male	FOLEY, 19,		
Stn. On the		stockman, 25	(John Thomas)	Wellington		
Bogan		Neat Waterhole				
		near Bathurst				
00/00/00 11	1! - NA! -	ODII DUDY				

1863 0428, First Marriages Bourke, p1

	1	1	_	ı	1	1	1	
28/04/63 Reg. Office,	Joseph WHYE Prudence	Batch. Spins.	Cambridgeshire Sydney	Stockman 26 Servant 17	"Nidgerie", No. 15 Station "Gongolgon",	William Whye & Hannah	Laborer	William Wright
Bourke	READ	Орино.	Cydney		No. 18 Station	Hedlin	Labaran	Managast
						James Read &	Laborer	Margaret Tobin
						Francis Heazle		
25/11/63 Reg. Office	James TOBIN, Jnr.	Batch.	Hunter's River	Stockowner, 22	Mara Creek	James Tobin &	Stockowner	Thomas Gough
Bourke	Frances READ	Spins.	Sydney	Servant, 16	"Gongolgon"	Catherine Maloney		J
	NEAD					James	Laborer	Margaret
						Read &		Tobin
						Frances Huzle		

1864 1230, Volume 5, p116

THE FIRST SALES OF ALLOTMENTS IN BOURKE Compiled" W.J.C.

(From Plans B. 1. 1821. Surveyor J. G. WISLON, Lands Dept.)

B. 2. 1821. Surveyor R. J. CAMPBELL, Lands Dept.)

23/9/1862. Section 1 - between Mitchell, Oxley, Charles and Sturt Streets.

24/9/1862 Sections 9 & 10 - between Richard, Wilson, Mitchell and Darling Streets.

18/12/1863

19/12/1863

30/12/1864

Section 11 Allotment 3 – Jas Read; Allotment 4 – Jas Read; Allotment 5 (Wilson & Darling) Jas Read.

25/11/1867

Section 18 Allotment 5 – Geo Reed; Allotment 6 (Anson & Billabong) Geo Reed Section 21 Allotment 5 – Alex. Reed; Allotment 6 (Anson & Richard) Jane Reed

1868 0000, Volume 9, p57

BRENNAN, Michael

Born 1844, Sydney, to Bourke by bullock-team. Around 1868 he bought Lot 5 of Sec. 4, West Bourke. He had married (06/01/1863) in Sydney, Sarah Ann Reed who was born in Sydney in 1847. In 1875 he is listed as a painter, Bourke. Had the "Native Dog" Hotel (q.v.) 1879-81. His address in January 1878 is Darling Street. He is still in town April 1882. There is a Brennan's Bend near North Bourke. A Richard Brennan died 24/11/1898 aged 31. Michael's daughter Isabella M.M. was born at West Bourke 15/03/1869, the grandmother of Mrs Colin Johnston and many others.

1868 1110, Volume 9, p386

TOWN OF GONGOLGON

First Plan of Survey R J Campbell 18/12/1867.

First Land Sales

<u>10/11/1868</u>		ot 1 t 1, 3 2 4, 5, 6	James Reed James Tobin Patrick Merrick Joseph Whye		
	<u>Sec. 3</u>	9 Lot 1 2 3 6,7	Henry Miller, resumed 1965. John Hawthorn John Shaw, surrendered 1901. John Shaw, surrendered 1901. John Shaw, surrendered 1901.		
	<u>Sec. 4</u>	8 Lot 1, 2 3	John Hawthorn. James Byrne, surrendered 1901. John Hawthorn, surrendered 1901.		
		4	Henry Henlon Greaves,		
	<u>Sec. 10</u>	5 Lot 1 2 5	surrended 1901. James Byrne, surrendered 1901. Joseph Whye Joseph Whye John Hawthorn, 1977, Wm Peter Smits.		
	<u>Sec. 3</u> <u>Sec. 4</u>	6 10 Lot 6 7 Lot 6 7	John Shaw, 1977, Wm Peter Smits. John Shaw John Shaw John Shaw Wm. Tobin, surrendered 1901. Milescent Cleaver, surrendered 1901.		
		8 9 10	John Barnett, surrendered 1901. Jacob Johnson, surrendered 1901. John Hawthorn, surrendered 1901.		
05/06/1878	<u>Sec. 2</u>	Lot 7 8	Joseph Bernard Garray White Patrick Murray, Resumed 1965.		
	<u>Sec. 10</u> <u>Sec. 11</u>	Lot 9 Lot 1 3	Patrick Murray Patrick Murray Patrick Murray		
<u>05/03/1875</u>	<u>Sec. 10</u>	Lot 3, 4 7,8	Education Department Education Department		

1869 0304, Volume 4, p222

From an old Selection Book (1866 – 1872) – W.J.C

4 Mar 1869 James Reed, 40 ac., "at the point of Oxley's Tableland about 4 miles from Handcock's Selection" (14/11/1867). Transferred to James Henry Johnson 22/9/1887. This was the site of the "Mountain House" Hotel.

Next page

16 Dec 1869 James Reed, 40 ac. "County Cowper measured Portion adjoining James Reed's Selection made on 4/3/1869", i.e. at the point of "Oxley's Tableland. Transferred to Alex. George Oxley Johnson 22/9/1887.

1869, Volume 4, p62

HOTELS & LICENSES by (W. J. Cameron)

"MOUNTAIN HOUSE" Hotel at the northern point of the northern hill at Mount Oxley. (The main road at the time ran past it), and the Shire road now. On 14/1/1873 James REED is granted a new license (2 sit. 3 bed.). Reed's original selections were taken up in 1869, so he may have had a shanty there earlier. They were transferred respectively to J.H. & A.G.O. Johnson in 1887.

1867 0706, Volume 3, p122

GONGOLGON

Surveyor Campbell's map of 6th July, 1867 (No. G. 1989 R. Ref. 67/96) mentions "Gongolgon" Station, Mr. Joseph Why's Inn, wm. Neville, James Reed, the surname Gay, and a "Native Fishery on granite rocks".

1871 1111, Volume 10, p447

From the "Sydney Mail" November 11,1871. p.1168

The Week: - The Bourke correspondent of the Western Examiner, on the 28th ultimo writes: - A few days ago Mrs James Reed, of Mount Oxley, twenty miles from Bourke, showed me some butter made on the Yankee system. Three pints of cream was placed in a cloth and buried in the garden about two feet, but before the three days allowed, curiosity compelled them to see what it was like. I am using some of it now, and it is superior to the churned butter, being firmer and sweeter. I would advise all parties living in warm climates to adopt this plan.

1872, Volume 2, p120

Greville's Official Post Office Directory N.S.W. 1872 – List of Names Under Bourke Reed, James Innkeeper Oxley Tablelands

1873 0905, Volume 5, p95

Datelining Bourke (From the "Town and Country Journal" files – Mitchell Library) 15/9/1873 – "Kennedy" and "Express" are here, the former with material for the mines.

To celebrate the opening of the Telegraph, there is a picnic up the river per P. S. "Albury"; and a banquet, the guest being Mr. Crackwell, the Superintendent of Telegraphs for N.S.W.

Mr. G. Reed opens the "Bourke" Hotel, the third inn in the town.

1874 0826 Volume 1 p156

THE ANGLICAN CHURCH IN BOURKE AND DISTRICT.

Compiled by – Brother Richard Stamp.

In the words of the inimitable Mr. Boyce "After the ceremony there was a tea meeting in the Public School, for which Mrs. Reed, senior, kindly provided all the tea, eatables etc. The room was crowded. There was a programme after tea of music, recitations and short speeches. Mr. Beazley, the zealous treasurer, read the statement of accounts."

1875 0000, Volume 9, p310

COACHES, WAGONS, CAMELS, MAILS, TRUCKS

REED, John

Listed 1875 as carrier, Bourke (the 1875 "Central Australian" is one of the few extant Bourke pre-1890 newspapers).

1875 1214, Volume 4, p64

HOTELS & LICENSES by (W. J. Cameron)

"OVERLAND"

On 14/12/1875 George Charles REED is granted a new license (2 sit. 4 bed.). Subsequent transfers are: 16/3/1877 to Joseph MAXWELL; 19 /6/1878 to David NEAL, Bourke, coach driver; 21/3/1879 to G.C. Reed again; 2/8/1881 to Thomas WILLOUGHBY: 4/2/1893 to Richard James BARLOW (See "overland", Gumbalie).

1878 0211, Volume 4, p72

HOTELS & LICENSES by (W. J. Cameron)

"SHAKESPEARE" Hotel, Mitchell & Glen Streets, the site of Arthur Honeyman's present store.

On 12/10/1875 Ephraim SMITH is granted a new license (4 bed. 3 sit.). Subsequent transfers are: to G.C. REED 11/2/1878 (not marked as granted); from E. Smith to his son Charles William SMITH 10/12/1878. Reed later had the "Overland", North Bourke.

1879, Volume 4, p63

HOTELS & LICENSES by (W. J. Cameron)

"NATIVE DOG"

This is reported as opened by Jeremiah FLANAGAN in 1869. On 9/9/1876 Frederick MEADES applies for a license, but the case is postponed. On 18/7/1876 Louis BERGERS is granted a new license.

Hotel, 44 miles North of Bourke on the Enngonia Road.

On 14/1/1879 Michael BRENNAN is granted a license, which he transfers to Arthur DESMER (? Desmet) on 8/2/1881.

Flannagan later had a dairy at Bourke.

Brennan, born in Sydney, married Sarah Ann Reed, and they leave descendants here.

1887 0900, Volume 6, p145

PASTORAL - EARLY LAND OWNERSHIP by Vo V JOHNSON, James Henry and Alex. George Oxley J. Reed's 1869 Selections 1 & 7, both at Mount Oxley were transferred respectively to them in September 1887. They were still held in December 1889.

1943 0211, Volume 10, p227

11/02 Mary Ann Reed died 07/02, aged 84

Undated, Volume 4, p19

Memoirs of Harvey Barnett - "DROVING DAYS"

Among the names of some of the old-time drovers are the Floyds, Tarklers, Majors, Austins and many others including Jimmy Reed ("? Jimmy"), Bob Johnson ("? Bob"), Ned Tobin and Dick Carpenter, the man who lost control of his mob of 300 fats en route to Adelaide.

Undated, Volume 11, p223

REED family - Summary, children of James and Frances (Heazle) Sarah Ann. 06/01/1863 married Michael Brennan: Jane Elizabeth born 1856. married Jospeh Maxwell Jnr; Mary Ann born 1853 married T Farrell; Mrs E Johnson; Beatrice died 04/08/1907 aged 22; Mrs P Murphy; Frances born 1849; George born 1851, son Bert; James (2) born 1835; Alex born 1837; Eliza Emily born 1843; Tobin born 1843; Prudence born 1847; first surviving child John Benjamin born 1833.

REED James (T & C J 02/02/1898)

Died 30/01 aged 88, leaving 9 surviving children, 86 grandchildren and 44 great grandchildren. See also Andrews Family History.

REED George ?Charles (arove) (Cont)

Children:

Gilbert died 26/03/49; George Jnr born 1892 died 22/09/58 after road accident; Bert Augustus born 1898, died 10/01/52, grand daughter Mrs R B Luxton; Mrs E Mayoh; James (3); Mrs C Bye; William born 1893, died 04/03/58. Married Elsie M Willoughby 09/05/35, daughter Thelma. REED James (3) (arove)

Children:

Laurie 02/01/60 married S R Wakeford; Florence Mrs Ron C Wicks; Nancy (Mrs Keith Wicks); George William 27/03/57 married C L Cruger; Bernie 05/10/74 married Marilyn Joy Neal; Jim (4) 28/03/59 married Phyllis E Martin); Richard Allan 1939-51.

Undated, Volume 13, p78

REED Ref: Robert LUXTON: "The Story of the REED Family" (revised 1991) Mary Ann, daughter of James REED, had two marriages:

- 1. To George Sampson GIBB (3 children)
- 2. To Timothy FARRELL (7 children)

Undated, Volume 9, p40

* * * * * * * * *

Reed

Sarah Ann (dtr. of James and Frances REED) born 1847, married on 06/01/1863 Michael BRENNAN, who was born 1844.

James married Frances in England in 1830, and they came to Australia, 1833. To Bourke in 1862. They had 12 children, as at 1895, 85 grandchildren and 40 g/grandchildren. James died 30/01/1878, aged 88.

Mrs Frances Reed on 15/03/1869 witnessed the Birth Registration of her daughter. She died 05/01/1895, aged 82.

In 1869 James had Lot 1 of Sec 33 at Village of Gongolgon. In 1869 (No. 7) 16 December, (No.2) 4th March, he was granted Conditional Purchases of Pors 8 and 9 (Survey Plan No. 13, 1822, 26/08/69), for "Mountain House" Hotel at point of Oxley's Tableland. Still held in 1889, but temporarily transferred to Johnson 1887. His hotel license for 2 sitting rooms, 3 bedrooms, was granted in 14/01/1873.

Mrs Frances Reed provided the tea party for the laying of the Church of England foundation stone 1874.

Beatrice REED, died 01/08/1907 aged 22.

Jimmy REED, drover, is mentioned in the 1890's.

William John REED, aged 7, was drowned in the Darling 18/10/1865.

Alex REED, 25/11/1867 bought Allot 5 of Sec 21, Bourke.

Jane REED, 25/11/1867 bought Allot 6 of Sec 21, Bourke.

John REED, in 1875 a carrier, Bourke.

Ross REED's sheep to go from Bourke to Melbourne in 1871.

Mary Anne REED, died 07/02/1944 aged 84.

Trooper Bert REED, died 10/01/1952 aged 64 (2nd Light Horse).

James REED, 1930 licensed to do plumbing.

Was George. Charles REED, Bourke, a brother?

Undated, Volume 11 p107

FARRELL, Edmond.

Came to Australia in 1853 on "Meteor". Drowned 08/06?05/1863 while pulling a dray over the Culgoa River. Overseer at "Cocklerina" for Ramsay, Lord and McNevin. Family to Bourke 1865. Childen:

- 1. Timothy. Born at sea 1852. Married Mrs Mary Ann GIBB widow of G.S. He died 07/01/1926. Drover, shearer, stockman, fisherman. She died 21/06/1934 aged 82.
- 2. Edmond, killed by lightning when droving.
- 3. Mary Ann (10/10/1858-20/12/1925). Two marriages. Born Ashfield.
- 4. Thomas. Had "Gumbalie Hotel". Married Mary Ann REED. Died in W.A. Daughter married SHALLVEY. Edmond's (Sen) wife Eleanor remarried. Fist Thomas MUILINS, who died 1877, then possibly again (?LAWLER or FERGENSON)

Undated, Volume 12, p71

FARRELL, Vol XI p47. Some corrections and additions.

Edmund (Sen) was born 1828, Tipperary. Married Rossmore, Ireland 1850. First marriage: to Eleanor RYAN. He died 08/05/1863.

Children: 1. Timothy, Born at sea 10/05/1853. Married Mary Ann GIBB (nee REED),

Bourke 07/01/1888.

- 2. Edmund (Jun) d. 16/03/1869 at "Uteara". Born 11/10/1855
- 3. Thomas, born 1856, went to W.A.
- 4. Mary Ann. Two marriages, first 20/01/1875 to Gregory BAKER; second 1896 to Charles CAMPBELL.
- 5. Patrick, born 17/03/1863 at Cockelrina, died 1863.

Eleanor FARRELL remarried Thomas MULLINS, baker of Bourke (1832-1977). She married a third time.

Undated, Volume 13, p56

FARRELL, Timothy (corrections to Vol XI p.47) Children, in order:

- 1. Thomas James born 1882, died Bourke 06/04/1884.
- 2. Lila Rose, born 1884, married Charles WESTBROOK, who died at Bourke 26/02/1934.

She died at Orange.

- 3. Victoria K. born 1887 married Walter ANDERSON.
- 4. Timothy Oxley born 1890, d.o.w. France 22/05/1918.
- 5. Edwin Albert born 1892. Died at Gilgandra.
- 6. George Charles born 1896. k.i.a. France 09/03/1917.

Transfer 7,8 and 9 who are GiBB, from Mary Ann's second marriage. FARRELL, Edmond

(corrections to Vol. XI p. 47)

4. Thomas Delete "Married Mary Ann REED" and "Daughter married SHALLVEY".

Undated, Volume 11, p119

GIBB, G.S. (cont)

Father of Alexander. His widow Mary Anne (REED), married 1872, married Timothy FARRELL c1880.1874 partner with W .W. DAVIS in Davis, Dale & Co. Dioo of "intemperance" aged 34. Born Auchinleck, Scotland 1841.

Undated, Volume 11, p181

MAXWELL Richard (cont)

Migrated 1841. Overseer, married Ann (Cross), Various hotels, Children: Note corrections to previous volume:

Joseph (Snr) 1846-1929, married Jane Elizabeth Reed; James 1850-1932, married Emma Lunn; Catherine married W W Davis; Sarah married George Griffiths; Margaret Hellenore married John Fletcher Smith; Jane married James Brown (?married W Wallace).

Undated, Volume 11, p236

SANDERSON J E (Jnr) (above)

Died 30/01/1952 aged 75. Wife Mary Elizabeth (Le Messurier) died 02/07/58 aged 77.

Children:

Mary (Mrs Jim Reed); Harriett (Gaunson); Isabella (Mrs Ray Starkey); Charlotte (Mrs G B Stephenson, married 26/04/33). Stepson Albert J T Crean 02/05/33 married D M Champion; step daughter Ivy Chown.

Reed family mentions in the History of Bourke

Undated, Volume 11, p270

WICKS Perce

Died 22/07/72, wife Dulcie.

Children:

Ronald Colin, born Inverell 30/04/25, died 0l/10/1968. Stockman, to Bourke 1941. In April 1947 married Florence Mary, daughter of James Reed; Stan; Robert; Albert; Cavell (Brown); Neville; Barry; Lance; Keith (wife Nancy Reed).

Undated, Volume 11, p276

WILLOUGHBY John (Snr)

Wife Charlotte born Pitt Town. daughter of JT Wood and Elizabeth (King), ex convicts. He died 21/11/88 aged 67. She died 21/03/ 1910 aged 80. WILLOUGHBY John Jnr

Son of the above, died Sydney. Born Windsor 1853. Carrier, West Bourke, publican, built "Warraweena" House. Married at CIE, West Bourke 11/12/1882 to Anastasia Crawford. She had "Marra" Private Hospital, 56 Hope St. Was born 1865 on "Booka Booka ", Marra River, and died 13/06/1944 aged 75, leaving many great grand children.

In order: Frances (Mrs J E Martin); John, WWI, married Mary Martin nee Slack-Smith, no children; Olive (Mrs Wm McAleer, The Rock); Muriel, Culcaim, married J Fifield; George, married Maggie Thomson of Cobar; Katie, born "Warraweena" 14/12/1895, died 1981, married Michael Field in 1917; Gordon, married Maud, died April 1982 aged 83; Elsie May, youngest daughter, married William Reed; Walter Robert.